
 
 

 
      62276  © 2023 DREHER TOMKIES LLP 

  

DREHER TOMKIES  LLP ALERT 
FOR CLIENTS AND FRIENDS OF DREHER TOMKIES  LLP 

2750 HUNTINGTON CENTER 
41 S. HIGH STREET 

COLUMBUS, OHIO  43215 
TELEPHONE: (614) 628-8000   FACSIMILE: (614) 628-1600 

WWW.DLTLAW.COM 

To see previously sent ALERTS, visit our website at www.dltlaw.com 

 

To decline future ALERTS, please contact us at ALERTS@DLTLAW.COM. 
This ALERT has been prepared for informational purposes only.  It does not 
constitute legal advice and does not create an attorney-client relationship. 

Darrell L. Dreher 

ddreher@dltlaw.com 

 

Elizabeth L. Anstaett 

eanstaett@dltlaw.com 

 

Mercedes C. Ramsey 

mramsey@dltlaw.com 

 

Susan L. Ostrander 

sostrander@dltlaw.com 

 

 Michael C. Tomkies 

 mtomkies@dltlaw.com 

 

 Judith M. Scheiderer 

 jscheiderer@dltlaw.com 

  

 Robin R. De Leo 

 robin@deher-la.com 

 

 
 
 
 

June 27, 2023 
 
 

FLORIDA GOVERNOR VETOES BILL 
AMENDING CONSUMER FINANCE ACT 

On June 26, 2023, Florida Governor Ron DeSantis vetoed HB 
1267, which would have amended the Consumer Finance Act to 
allow licensed lenders to charge a greater rate of interest on 
consumer loans, among other changes.  See our ALERT of May 26, 
2023.  In his veto transmittal letter, Governor DeSantis stated that 
while the bill included provisions modernizing the licensing process 
and increasing transparency requirements, the increase in the 
interest rate for loans of $25,000 or less caused him concern, as he 
believes the increase in rates “may result in additional consumer 
indebtedness and could exacerbate the pinch already being felt due 
to federal government-induced inflation.”  In vetoing the bill, the 
Governor leaves the old tiered rate caps in place.  

The Florida legislature could override the Governor’s veto with a 
2/3 vote.  The bill initially passed both chambers of the Florida 
legislature with sizable margins:  96 yeas to 18 nays in the House of 
Representatives and 22 yeas to 9 nays in the Senate (with an 
additional 5 yeas and 1 nay after a roll call vote in the Senate).  
Given the margin of votes in favor of the bill, the legislature may have 
enough votes to override the veto; however, the Florida legislative 
session ended on May 5, 2023.   

The Governor’s veto comes as a surprise, as there was broad 
support of the bill from the legislature’s Republicans – only 3 of the 
nay votes came from Republicans.  We will continue to monitor the 
situation.   

  Mike Tomkies and Mercedes Ramsey 
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